DOVE CENTRE FOR CHILDREN



5 Pearson Street, Aberdeen, Freetown, Sierra Leone. P. O. Box: +232 - 1143 Email: dovechildren2008@yahoo.com Telephone: +232 - 76- 442151



The Global Compact Office United Nations Global Compact Two United Nations Plaza New York, NY 10017 Email: globalcompact@un.org Website: www.unglobalcompact.org

01 November, 2021.

The Executive Director United Nations Global Compact Two United Nations Plaza New York, NY 10017

Dear Sir / Madam,

I am writing to recapitulate Dove Centre for Children's continued support for the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact in the areas of Human Rights, Labour, Environment and Anti – corruption.

Moreover, as we publish our organizations third Communication on Engagement, the Dove Centre for Children outlines its operations to incorporate the ten principles of the Global Compact in to the Sierra Leone communities' development projects through human and labor rights, environment, governance and sustainable development.

Our commitment to the United Nations Global Compact is principal illustration that Dove Centre for Children is continually committed to promulgate such enlightenment with our partners, community leaders and all civil society groups by using its pivotal channel of correspondence.

Dove Centre for Children's dedication to achieving the sustainable development goals access to water and sanitation has comprehensive influence and expands farther. In lieu of this Dove Centre for Children has embark on constructing five primary schools in Norgowa chiefdom, Kenema district and five in Kissi Tongi chiefdom, Kailahun district.

As the Covid-19 pandemie continues to ravage the globe we have and still continue to engaging in nationwide sensitization programs on public safety and vaccination.

Sincerely yours

Mr. Ibrahim Fofanah Chief Executive Officer